
Hand in Hand 
Friday 4th July 2025 

Notice: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter. 
Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily  endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Dear Parent/Carer 

At present we are still appointing teachers for next year and as such our transitions next 
week are changing. We will now be doing transitions on Thursday morning and the following 
Monday all day. You will receive confirmation early next week as to which teacher your  
child(ren) will have for September.  

On a different note, Monday will be a non-school uniform day and we kindly ask for 
chocolate donations for the chocolate tombola which will be taking place on Monday. Please 
see attached flyer for costs of the lunchtime events. I thank you in anticipation of your 
chocolate donations and funds for the tombola.  

I wish you all a lovely weekend. Take care. 

Recently, the Pre-School children had an amazing opportunity 
to visit the baby chicks in Porthcurno Class.  

They had so much fun observing the chicks; talking about their feathers, beaks and 
thinking about what food they would like to eat.  They were even lucky enough to 
watch a few of the eggs hatch!  

Please ask your children about the chicks as I'm sure they'd love to share this with 
you. 

Arbor Parent App and Parent Portal 

In November last year we moved our Management Information System from SIMS to Arbor. We 
are now ready to start using the Arbor Parent Portal (for laptops/computers) and Parent App (for 
smartphones) to communicate with you through in-app messages and emails.   

We have sent an information email to you; please check your inbox for your access to Arbor.  If you 
have not received an email it probably means we don’t have an up-to-date email for you. Contact the 
school office to let us know, thank-you. 



 



 

 

In Year 3, we’ve been exploring the  
fascinating topic of light!   

As part of our learning, we investigated 
UV radiation and carried out  
experiments to discover which materials 
are most effective at blocking light.  

Through hands-on testing and  
observation, we learned how different 
materials can protect us from harmful 
UV rays and gained a better  
understanding of how light behaves in 
our everyday world. 

In science, Year 1 have been learning all 
things plants.  

We have been on a plant hunt around our 
school grounds and learning the names of 
common plants around us.  

This week, we have been busy exploring 
the different parts of a plant. We spent 
some time learning the correct vocabulary 
to name the different parts and then had 
fun dissecting plants and labelling them.  

By the summer, Year 1 will be plant  
experts! 



 Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are currently missing two Lububu toys that were 
last seen in a student’s bag in the Year 3 locker area. 
If your child has recently come home with any 
Lububu toys that don’t belong to them, we kindly ask 
that you check and return them to school if they are 
not theirs.  No questions will be asked – we just want 
to ensure everything is returned to its rightful 
owner. 

We’d also like to take this opportunity to remind 
families that, as part of our school policy, toys from 
home should not be brought into school. This helps 
prevent any confusion, loss, or upset among students. 

Thank you for your understanding and support 

Mrs Davies 

 

 

 

 

This week in Art, the 
Year 5 children learnt 
how to curl paper.  

They experimented with 
how to make a curl  
tighter, used different 
lengths of paper and  
different widths.  



 KS1 Book of the Week: Can I Build Another Me?  

Author: Shinsuke Yoshitake Book Level: No AR quiz 

Can I Build Another Me? follows a child's hilarious, wildly inventive 
train of thought as he decides to make a clone of himself - and starts 
to ponder what makes him HIM. Is it the scar on his knee or his sticky 
palms? Is it his love of acorns or the way he winks?  

 KS2 Book of the Week: Rise Up 

Author: Amanda Li and Amy Blackwell AR Book Level: No AR quiz 

From surviving a plane crash in the jungle to striking against climate 
change, you won’t believe the incredible stories of the challenges these 
brave children from around the world have overcome! 

   

 

   

CALENDAR  (additions in red)        

w/c 7th July—Summer Lunchtime Festival (see info page 2) 

7th July—non uniform day; chocolate donation please 

8th & 9th July—Yr 6 Transition Days, Redruth School 

11th July from 9:30am KS2 Sports Day races 

11th July– Summer Reports out 

11th July—Summer School Disco Yr R,1 & 2 5:30-6:15pm , Yr 3,4,5 &6 6:30—7:30pm 

15th & 16th July—Yr Transition Days—Camborne Academy 

18th July—Year 6 Summer Show 

21st July– 10.00am Year 6 leavers assembly 

23rd July - Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

Inset Days for academic year 2025/2026: 03/09/2025, 22/10/2025, 23/10/2025, 24/10/2025,  
03/11/2025, 23/02/2026, 23/07/2025 

4810    

6864   

3094 

3046   



Congratulations to the following 
pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   

Class Name Reason for Certificate 

Porthcurno Archie  for being TENACIOUS with his writing.  We are so 
proud of you!  

Chapel Porth Olivia for being TENACIOUS when practicing reading  
special friends in green words.  We are so proud of 
you!  

Poldhu Ayla for being a TENACIOUS learner and writing an 

amazing opening for her story. 

Gwithian Isla for being ASPIRATIONAL in writing and maths this 
week and trying her best in everything she has 
done.  We are so proud of you!  

Portreath Victoria  for being an ASPIRATIONAL writer this week and for 
your fantastic vocabulary.  

Marazion Lyla  for being TENACIOUS in her writing and maths this 
week!  Well done.  

Coverack  Luna  for being GOLDEN in all that you do. You are a posi-
tive role model to our whole class, and we are so 
proud of your achievements.  

Truro Joshua  for his ASPIRATIONAL  ideas for his independent 
writing this week.   

Falmouth Afsah  for her ASPIRATIONAL design for an eco-house in  
science.  

Newlyn Ross for his ASPIRATIONAL design for an eco-house in  
science.  

St. Piran Freia  for her ASPIRATIONAL writing this week.  

St. Blazey Finley for his ASPIRATIONAL effort in maths this half term.  

Helston James for being EMPATHETIC when having sensitive  
discussions this week in history (Transatlantic 
Slave Trade).  

St. Petroc Emily for being TENCACIOUS and challenging herself this 
week.  

Golden Responsible Empathetic Aspirational Tenacious 





Menu for week commencing Monday 7th July 

 

 


